
COM-20-103 

      Tuesday, December 22nd, 2020 

 

Temporary suspension of entry of persons from the United 
Kingdom and South Africa to Panama 

 
 

 

The Ministry of Health of the Republic of Panama, announced through Resolution No. 1390 of December 21, 

2020 that as of 11:59 p.m. on December 21, 2020: 

 

 The entry into the national territory of persons who have stayed in or transited through the United 

Kingdom and the Republic of South Africa in the last 20 days before their entry into the country, 

whether by air, land or sea, using commercial or private means, is temporarily suspended. 

 Panamanian citizens and foreign residents entering the country must undergo a PCR or antigen test 

upon arrival. Regardless of the result, they will be quarantined in a hotel hospital for the time 

determined by the health authorities, in order to verify that they are not infected with the new SARS-

CoV-2 strain (COVID-19). 

 

Passengers who require may request changes, re-accommodation or leave the ticket open in accordance 

with existing exemptions for voluntary changes: 

 Ultra flexible 

 New tickets 

View the official document HERE 

Visit copa.com and go to the Travel Requirements section or click here 

 
 

 

 
 

 

https://i.emlfiles4.com/cmpdoc/4/8/5/3/5/2/files/30591_eng-update-waiver-guidelines-due-to-coronavirus-07-28-20.pdf
https://i.emlfiles4.com/cmpdoc/4/8/5/3/5/2/files/30251_eng-com-irrop-update-voluntary-changes-waiver-guidelines-for-new-tickets.pdf
https://i.emlfiles4.com/cmpdoc/4/8/5/3/5/2/files/32087_resolucion-1390---restriccin-de-ingreso-uk-y-sudfrica.pdf
https://www.copaair.com/en/web/gs/travel-requirements

